
 October 17, 2015    Zhou’s Academic Studio 1 Goldhill Plaza #03-03 Singapore    Dear Chen Laoshi,   We made a difficult decision to switch tuition center for I-hur’s Chinese class towards the end of P5. Even so, not many tuition centers were prepared to take in a new student so close to PSLE. I appreciate Zhou’s Academic Studio’s readiness to help out.   In the past, I-hur was not fond of Chinese language, but your teaching has certainly turned that around. From the moment I-hur entered your class, he was a child transformed. Not only has he become interested to share what he has learned from each lesson, he is now confident and ready to use the language in his daily conversations.  I know I-hur can be a bit of a handful in the classroom, but your ability to get him to focus and engage with your classes has been amazing. His grades have improved tremendously this year from a low B to a high A (prelims exam). I am most impressed with his expanded vocabulary which gave him the confidence in his daily dialogues, even when communicating with my Chinese speaking friends. He truly follows your advice so I no longer have to check on his Chinese homework from school. That alone has made a huge difference to his homework time.  I am thankful for the work that you have done with I-hur this year. He has requested to continue with the center for the upcoming year. Thank you and see you.   Yours sincerely,     Mdm Wong S.F. (I-hur’s mother, P6 2015)     


